
State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

June 12, 2008 

Darrel Hofland 
Village of Grafton 
1971 Washington Street 
Grafton, WI 53024 

Dear Mr. Hofland: 

Jim Doyle, Governor 
Matthew J. Frank, Secretary 
Gloria L. Mccutcheon, Regional Director 

Plymouth Service Center 
1155 Pilgrim Rd. 

P.O. Box 408 
Plymouth, Wisconsin 53073-0408 

Telephone 920-892-8756 
FAX 920-892-6638 

Subject: Site Investigation Workplan Approval for Village of Grafton West Plume, file reference BRRTS 
#0246549906. 

Thank you for having your consultant submit a site investigation workplan. I approve your site investigation 
workplan with the following caveats: 

' 1. Regarding the soil probes/groundwater samples at the Milwaukee Sign property: wherever possible, site 
background/phase 1 information should be used to place soil borings in the places most likely to have soil 
impacts. 

2. According to your groundwater data table, the vinyl chloride concentration at monitoring well P9B has 
gone way up, from less than 1 ppb to 240 ppb in 2006. If this concentration is confirmed to be rising in 
this well, action needs to be taken associated with that. 

3. You should have a contingency plan to set an additional or nested well at the "A", or "C", or "D" zones in 
the deep well (proposed P-1 OB) if those zones tum out to have unexpectedly high concentrations of 4-.... 
contaminants. ·y 

If you have any questions about this letter, please call me at 920-892-8756 extension 3023. 

s(J/L-- L~-
fo Feeney ~ 
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